DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
August 4, 2008

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their August 4th meeting with following present: John Richards,
President, Charles Buell, Jerome Buening and Bridgett Weber-Auditor.

The July 21st meeting minutes were approved as corrected.

Mark Mohr- Highway Department provided an LPA Voucher to INDOT for construction and engineering on Bridge #115
and #190. Mr. Buell moved to sign LPA Voucher, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Chip and Seal program should begin August 18, 2008. Mr. Mohr provided a map of the locations for maintenance
purposes due to budgeting and cash flow.

Mr. Mohr provided an update of costs to repair the drain the shop required by EPA. Mr. Mohr suggested having
someone do the work based on time restraints with his department. Mr. Mohr will get quotes for 1,000 gal septic tank;
dirt and concrete work to be performed; and report back to the Commissioners.

Mr. Mohr also discussed the condition of Bridge #131 on 200S. By doing the work locally, the cost will be approximately
$120,000.00 to do the decking and paint.

Mr. Mohr reported that the 421N project should be completed today.

Tim Ortman — Asst Superintendent provided info on the utility sleeves near Honda. The City of Greensburg is
requesting the use of 2 sleeves for water and wastewater and Commissioners agreed.

David Neuman — Area Plan presented APC Petitions for signatures. 2007-41 Elaine Watson 2 Lots A-1 to A-2; 2008-1
Bailey 1.5A A-1 to A-2; 2008-3 Kemp 1.5A A-1 to A-2 4.5A.

Mayor Gary Herbert was present to thank Commissioners for allowing the Highway Department to work with Street
Commissioner Mark Klosterkemper during all the recent storms and road issues between the city and county.

Mr. Buening moved to appoint Jill Koehne to County Redevelopment Commission as a non-voting member, Mr. Buell
seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Mr. Buening moved to recess, Mr. Buell seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

John Richards, President
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